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The Montgomery Center Executive Operating Board has met and begun work since the 

August 25th meeting. At the September 10th meeting the Board accepted Jessi 

Higginbotham's resignation from the board, as well as welcomed Nick Vellis, David 

Ashely, and Geoff Spiegel as Ad Hoc members. The Board has also designated Lexi Green 

for a title change from Interim Executive Director to Director as plans are made to move 

forward with the improvements for the Center in the hopes that she will be prepared to 

apply for the position of Executive Director when that search is conducted. In addition, 

the Board has begun its search for the Marketing/Fundraising Director.  

The Board continues to work with Presbytery on the handling of a DEP Dock Lease for 

the dock at Big Crystal and hopes to resolve that issue within the next few weeks as well 

as has approved a Maintenance priority list to be worked on effective immediately.  

Lastly, the Board has met with the Coordinating Council and has agreed to be a part a 

small group of Council/Board members that will engage in efforts to answer questions 

about the structure and possible change of Bylaws for Montgomery in the future. 

This past summer, the Montgomery Center had a total of 264 campers, and it looks 

forward to the many exciting programs and events coming up in the future.  

 


